Regular Monthly Meeting December 13, 2001

The regular monthly meeting of the Shenango Township Board of Supervisors was held on Thursday, December 13, 2001, 6:00 p.m. at the Shenango Township Municipal Building with Supervisors Sherry Wehr and Rick Flora present.

The meeting was opened with a salute to the flag.

The minutes were read and approved from the previous meeting.

The police report was read by Sergeant Ventura.

Motion by Rick Flora second by Sherry Wehr to approve payment of the general fund bills.

Motion by Rick Flora second by Sherry Wehr to approve payment of the sewer fund bills.

Motion by Rick Flora second by Sherry Wehr to approve the June Eledge Subdivision contingent upon satisfaction of review items by the Lawrence County Planning Department.

Motion by Rick Flora second by Sherry Wehr to accept resolution for ordination for Karon Drive and Ron Drive contingent upon satisfaction of items required and subject to the ordinance.

Public Comment:

Mr. Oran Allen asked if the entrance road of Woodland Hills be Bonded for continued construction. If rough road signs and flashing lights be placed on Old Pittsburgh and Savannah Road intersection. Inquired the status of the 911 addressing program.

William Alexander, stated that a police officer was traveling too fast responding to a call. Old Princeton Road has a bump in the road near the bridge, needs feathered out, as well as, the intersection of Aiken Road and Old Princeton Road.

Sue Pounds of 4 Quarry Road, stated her culvert needs repaired.

Supervisor Wehr, thanked and recognized Rick Flora for his time served as a supervisor and wished all a safe and happy holidays.

Motion by Sherry Wehr second by Rick Flora to adjourn.